(The following is not a verbatim transcript of comments or discussion that occurred during
the meeting, but rather a summarization intended for general informational purposes. All motions
and votes are the official records).

PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE

Regular meeting of the Public Works Committee was held on Monday, October 6, 2014, in the
Council Chambers, City Hall, Cranston, Rhode Island.

CALL MEETING TO ORDER:
The meeting was called to order at 6:55 P.M. by the Chairman.

Present: Councilman Mario Aceto, Chair
Councilman Richard D. Santamaria, Jr., Vice-Chair (arrived at 7:05 p.m.)
Council Minority Leader Michael W. Favicchio
Councilwoman Sarah Kales Lee
Council Majority Leader Archetto
Council Vice-President Michael J Farina
Council President John E. Lanni, Jr.

Also Present: Councilman Steven Stycos
Councilman Donald Botts
Gerald Cordy, Director of Administration
Jeffrey Barone, Director of Constituent and Government Affairs
Evan Kirshenbaum, Assistant City Solicitor
Patrick Quinlan, City Council Legal Counsel
Ken Mason, Director of Public Works
Maria Medeiros Wall, City Clerk
Rosalba Zanni, Assistant City Clerk/Clerk of Committees
Heather Finger, Stenographer

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:

On motion by Council Minority Leader Favicchio, seconded by Council President Lanni, it was
voted to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the last meeting and they stand approved as
recorded.

CORRESPONDENCE:

PUBLIC HEARING:

OLD BUSINESS:
Storm water utility districts Update from administration on feasibility. (Councilman Stycos) (Cont.
from 8/5/2013 for presentation by engineering firm regarding Phase I feasibility study).
(Cont. 1/6/2014 & 7/7/2014).

Mr. Mason stated that this should not be listed on the agenda.

Chair asked that this item be removed from the agenda.
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Rhode Island Resource Recovery Corporation Appeal dated November 21, 2012 from
ruling dated November 5, 2012 on Aug. 15, 2012 Fine Notice. (Cont. 6/3/2013, 1/6/2014,
2/3/2014 & 7/7/2014). [click here to view]

Rhode Island Resource Recovery Corporation Dec. 7, 2012 Appeal of Fine Notice dated Aug. 15,
2012. (Cont. 6/3/2013, 1/6/2014, 2/3/2014 & 7/7/2014). [click here to view]

RIRRC Appeal of DPW Director’s Decision on RIRRC’s Petition for Review of Modification
to Industrial Wastewater Discharge Permit #1808. (Cont. 11/4/2013, 1/6/2014, 2/3/2014 &

7/7/2014). [click to view

Solicitor Kirshenbaum stated that the above appeals are still in litigation. If the Council
wishes, he can call an Executive Session for future updates.

o Closing portion of Peveril Rd. (Chair)
Mr. Mason stated that the Public Works Department has looked at this and do not recommend

closure of the road. This road connects Castleton Estates to Comstock Parkway.

Council Vice-President Farina asked for update on Comstock Parkway and the recent accident
there. Mr. Barone stated that there is a meeting tomorrow with the Traffic Engineer to come up with
effective way to reduce the speed there and make drivers aware of the curve.

Council Vice-President Farina asked that this item be placed on the agenda for next month’s
meeting.

e Vortex machine at Stillhouse Cove (Councilman Stycos)

Mr. Mason stated that the City tries to clean vortechinics were cleaned this year and the goal is
to have them cleaned once a year. There are eight throughout the City and six are in the Edgewood area.

Councilman Stycos asked that this item be removed from the agenda.
o Status of Signage Department (Councilman Stycos)

Councilman Stycos questioned the status of one-way sign on Alton. Mr. Mason stated that the
request was issued to the Traffic Department last week and the sign should be installed within the next
few weeks. He also stated that Traffic Safety Technician position has not been filled yet. The other
position has been filled. There are temporary people helping the Principal Traffic Technician.

e Springwood Rd. & Pawtuxet Village — “No Through Trucks” sign (Councilman Stycos)

Councilman Stycos indicated that this sign is up and this item can be removed from the agenda.

o Corner of Pontiac Ave. & Welfare Ave. — “No Parking to corner) sign needed (Councilman
Stycos)

Councilman Stycos indicated that this sign is up and this item can be removed from the agenda.
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e Sharon St. — “Do Not Enter” and “One-Way” signs needed (Councilman Stycos)
Councilman Stycos indicated that this sign is up and this item can be removed from the agenda.
e Status update regarding Tree Planting Program (Councilman Stycos)

Mr. Barone stated that the City is in the process of advertising the program. Planting will begin
in the Spring of 2015.

e Status update regarding report on Enforcement and fees regarding businesses who have
banners (Councilman Santamaria)

No discussion.
e Update regarding unsafe telephone pole at Bolton St. (Councilman Santamaria)
No discussion.
NEW BUSINESS:
e Report of profile areas flooded by the August 13, 2014 storm (Councilman Archetto)
Mr. Mason stated that the report was submitted to Councilman Archetto.

Council Majority Leader Archetto stated that he received the report and it will be discussed at
the next Flood Committee meeting.

e Status of 81 Midvale Ave.

Solicitor Kirshenbaum stated that he has not heard from RI Housing. He will updated the
Council once he receives information from RI Housing.

Chair asked for update at the next Council meeting.
e Pontiac Ave paving in the industrial park — citizens petition. (Council Vice President Farina)

Council Vice-President Farina stated that there is a petition going around from citizens
requesting that this road be paved.

Mr. Barone stated that Mr. Greco presented the Administration with a petition of
approximately 500 signatures. He also stated that he met with the Mayor and the Public Works Director
and decided to pave the bottom half of the road and it was paved last week.

e Standing monthly report of cited properties in the City (Councilman Botts)

Councilman Botts asked that if possible, the Council be provided with a monthly report via
e-mail.

Mr. Cordy stated that the Building Official, Mr. Pikul, forwarded a report to the City
Clerk to be forwarded to the Council.
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